
U.S. Department of Justice 
        Office of Information Policy 
        Suite 11050 

1425 New York Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20530-0001 

 
 

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 
 
          October 12, 2018 
 
 
 
        Re: DOJ-2018-002590 (AG) 
         DOJ-2018-001537 (DAG) 
Ms. Anne L. Weismann      DOJ-2018-001538 (ASG) 
CREW         DOJ-2018-001539 (PAO) 
455 Massachusetts Ave., N.W.     DOJ-2018-001540 (OLA) 
Washington, DC  20001      18-cv-00007 (D.D.C.) 
aweismann@citizensforethics.org     VRB:BPF 
   
Dear Ms. Weismann: 
 
 This is our final supplemental response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 
request dated and received in this Office on December 13, 2017, in which you requested 
various records concerning a meeting with reporters held on December 12, 2017.  This 
response is made on behalf of the Office of Public Affairs (PAO). 
 
 On July 2, 2018, we provided you with a final response to your request.  As 
Department counsel has informed you, we subsequently located additional material responsive 
to your request.  This response addresses the remainder of this material and completes OIP’s 
production. 
 

I have determined that forty-nine pages containing records responsive to your request 
are appropriate for release with excisions made pursuant to Exemption 6 of the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. 
§ 552(b)(6), and copies are enclosed.  Exemption 6 pertains to information the release of which 
would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties.  Please 
note that non-responsive records have not been processed, and are marked accordingly. 
 
 For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) (2012 
& Supp. V 2017).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements 
of the FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be 
taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 
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 If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Vinita Andrapalliyal 
of the Department’s Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch, at 202-305-0845. 
    
 Sincerely, 
 

   
  Vanessa R. Brinkmann 
  Senior Counsel 
 
Enclosures
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